
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We are extremely proud of our children and have been impressed with how 

hard they have worked this half-term, especially as we approach key statutory 

assessments. Regardless of the outcome, we know that there are things that 

the tests can’t measure, such as the levels of ‘awesomeness’ that your children 

are blessed with: their talents, strengths, personalities and uniqueness. In our 

eyes, the children have been absolute stars and are a credit to you all. 

 

Mrs Wali will be returning from her maternity leave and will be teaching class 

5A on Tuesday and Wednesdays. Mrs Hamid will lead this class for the remain-

ing part of the week. Many of you will know Mrs Basharat has recently had a 

baby girl and Miss Faheem (along with Miss Bibby) will be class teacher in 1A. 

We would like to congratulate Dr Bodhanker for being successful in securing 

the Director of Learning post at Waverley, he will start this role in the summer 

term. Finally, we say goodbye to Ms N Hussain and Ms R Hussain, who will be 

leaving us at the end of this half-term. We would like to thank them both for 

their dedication and hard work during their time with us. We will miss them 

and wish them all the best for the future.  

 

We hope that you all enjoy the Easter break with your families and we look 

forward to seeing you all again at beginning of the summer term on Monday 

17th April at 8.25am.  

 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
Mrs S Dosanjh          Mr U Malik 
Principal                    Vice Principal 

17.4.23 Start of Summer 1 

17.4.23 Swimming starts for 3C & 4C 

18.4.23 Special Vaisakhi lunch 

18.4.23 Grand Iftaar 

20.4.23 EYFS/KS1 trip to Star City (class tbc) 

21.4.23 KS2 trip to Star City (class tbc) 

21.4.23 National Shakespeare Day 

24.4.23 Chance to Shine Cricket in school 

24.4.23 Special Eid lunch 

24.4.23 
Eid-ul-Fitr 4C class assembly (8.40-

9.00) 

1.5.23 Bank Holiday 

5.5.23 
King Charles III Coronation celebra-

tions 

8.5.23 Bank Holiday 

9.5.23 Key Stage 1&2 SATs start 

10.5.23 
Parents’ Meeting EYFS & Year 1 Bring 

Back Bedtime Stories (3.15-3.45) 

22.5.23 
Shavuot 3C class assembly  (8.40-

9.00) 

26.5.23 End of Summer 1 



 

R1  82.4 

R2 82.4 

R3 86.4 

1A 87.6 

1B 83 

1C 85.8 

2A 89.2 

2B 89.9 

2C 81.1 

3A 91.1 

3B 91.7 

3C 90.4 

4A 90 

4B 92.2 

4C 84 

5A 86.3 

5B 91.5 

5C 91.4 

6A 91.1 

6B 83.4 

6C 90.5 

Subject to change  before the end of half-

term 

Attendance 
Update 

Our whole school 
attendance is  

88% 
 

Our attendance for 
the year to date is 

90.4% 

Every Minute 
Matters! 

Don’t forget being on 
time is just as im-

portant! If you miss 15 
minutes every day for 

one week you have 
lost over an hour of 

learning! 

Punctuality—Be 
in School, Be on 

Time 
At Waverley, we monitor 
punctuality as well as at-
tendance. The law treats 
some persistent absence in 
the same way as irregular 
attendance and parents may 
be prosecuted by the Local 
Authority if late arrival is not 
resolved. 
 

The school gates open at 
8.25am. Please make sure 
your child is at school on 
time, so that they do not miss 
out on learning time. 

Poor punctuality can lead to: 
 

 Feeling embarrassed in 
front of their friends  

 Missing the beginning 
of vital lessons 

 Missing important in-
structions for the rest of 
the school day 



 

Mrs Pitt (SENDCo), Ms Kanwal, Ms Anderson, Mr Francis & Mrs Bi  

Reach for the Stars!  
 
Pupils learnt how Ramadan/
Eid is celebrated based on the 
sighting of the moon. They 
then had the opportunity to 
experience art through sight/
sound and make their own 
art work inspired by Vincent 
Van Gogh’s ‘Starry Night’.  

Cookery, Cakes and Creativity  
 
For our most recent topic 
‘Parties and Celebrations’, chil-
dren in the Resource Base have 
explored why and how birth-
days are celebrated. Children 
understood that birthdays cele-
brate individuality and unique-
ness. They then had an oppor-
tunity to bake a cake and write 
their own instructions! 

Healthy Minds 

Children in the Resource Base have been learning about the top-
ic ‘Healthy Minds, Healthy Bodies’ through a variety of texts and 
activities. To start the new topic children became ‘fruit connois-
seurs’ and tasted a variety of fruit so that they could make in-
formed decisions to discuss what they liked and most definitely 
did not enjoy!   

Some of the pupils were very selective with their favourites 
and had very firm opinions indeed!    

Counting 

Children in the Resource Base have 
been continuing to strengthen their 
mathematical skills. They have been 
learning to count forwards and back-
wards within 50, halve and double num-
bers. It is so pleasing to see progress 
being made through over learning and 
making concepts predictable.   



 

Mrs Abdul-Rehman, Ms Lane (Year Group Leader), Mrs Akhtar, Ms 

Underhill and Ms Kauser   

Literacy  

During our Literacy lessons 

this term we have been ex-

ploring instructions through 

our topic book ‘The Little Red 

Hen’. We began by exploring 

what instructions are and 

where we are able to find 

these in our everyday lives. 

We then used our new 

knowledge to follow instruc-

tions where we made our-

selves some yummy jam 

sandwiches. We were then 

inspired to create our own 

bread. The children discussed 

what ingredients would be 

needed and wrote a shopping 

list before pouring, mixing 

and kneading our own dough 

by following instructions. We 

then used the baked bread to 

make our own sandwiches.  

Mathematics 

Children have been focus-
sing on number bonds to 8 
during Mathematics lessons. 
We have been exploring 
how two smaller numbers 
create a bigger number 
when added together. 
Through this we have fo-
cused on one 2 numbers 
each week and found the 
different number we can 
add together to create our 

Ash End Farm Trip 

Reception children went on their first trip to Ash End Farm, where 

pupils learnt about farm life, animal care and the differing types of 

farm animals. The pupils were very excited to continue learning 

about this topic through our story 'The Little Red Hen'. 



 

Ms Bibby, Mrs Basharat, Mr Ahmed, Ms Smith and Ms Islam  

Science 
 
The children also learnt 
about plants in Science. We 
looked at evergreen and 
deciduous trees as well as 
naming parts of a plant. We 
used microscopes and mag-
nifying glasses to look 
closely at parts of a plant to 
identify how they are 
different from other 
plants.  

Adventure Time  

This half term, Year 1 have been learning how to write adventure stories. In our 

WOW lesson, children pretended to be explorers and went on a quest to find a 

missing object. During the half term, we have read the book 'Sir Charlie Stinky 

Socks and the Really Big Adventure' to help us identify what features this genre 

has. Year 1 have spent the last two weeks planning, drafting and writing their 

very own adventure story. 

 Where in the world? 

Children have had an amazing 
time learning about Continents 
and Oceans in Topic lessons. 
We explored world maps and 
identified different continents 
and the interesting things that 
come from each continent. We 
also learnt about the different 
oceans and where they are lo-
cated on a globe, as well at the 
world map.  

Measurement in Maths 
 

In Mathematics lessons, children have 
been learning about measurement. 
They have learnt about length and 
height, volume, capacity, and mass. 
Learning was brought to life through 
practical activities including measur-
ing the length and height of objects 
around the classroom using cubes and 
rulers. 



 

Mrs S Akhtar, Dr Bodhanker (Year Group Leader), Ms. Davies, Mrs S Akh-

tar and Mrs Azid  

English 

Children have learnt about the key features of 

a formal letter and analysed the language 

used. We wrote a formal appreciation letter to 

Mr Willy Wonka for allowing us to visit his 

chocolate factory (Cadbury World in Birming-

ham). After this, pupils really showed their cre-

ativity through planning and writing their own 

sequel to Charlie and the Chocolate Factory.  

Choctastic Trip 
 

Children visited Cadbury 
World, where pupils got first-
hand experience of chocolate 
making. Pupils were mesmer-
ised to see how Easter eggs 
are moulded, to smell roasted 
cocoa, to draw with melted 
chocolate, to watch how 
chocolate is made by an ex-
pert chocolatier and finally to 
taste melted chocolate with 
two toppings. To conclude a 
choctastic trip, pupils received 
chocolates to take home!  

Maths 

Children have really enjoyed learning 

about fractions through many different 

practical approaches including food 

such as cakes and sandwiches, which 

were cut in to different fractions such 

as a quarter, half and a third. Children 

then moved on to their next topic of 

measure, where they measure a range 

of objects and beings.  

‘Thank you for al-

lowing us into your 

amazing, fantastic 

factory. I thorough-

ly enjoyed the Cad-

bury ride because 

the red, beautiful 

flowers were mov-

ing and it felt like 

the smooth wind 

was blowing 

them. - YR  



Your child’s teacher is responsible for judging the standards your child is working at in Reading, Writing, 

Mathematics and Science, by the end of key stage 1.  

 

To help inform those judgements, pupils sit national curriculum tests in English and Mathematics, com-

monly called SATs. Children will also sit an optional test in English grammar, punctuation and spelling. 

The tests are a tool for teachers to help them measure your child’s performance and identify their 

needs as they move into key stage 2.  

 

They also allow teachers to see how your child is performing against national expected standards. KS1 

SATs (Year 2 pupils only) will take place throughout the month of May 2023.  There are no statutory 

dates for the KS1 SATs and schools are able to timetable which groups of pupils will take the tests and 

when.  Pupils may not even know they are taking them as teachers will incorporate them into everyday 

classroom activities. 

 

 
 

Teachers will use the results from these tests, along with the work your child has done throughout the 

year, to help them reach their own judgements about how your child is progressing at the end of key 

stage 1. These teacher assessment judgements will be reported to you by the end of the summer term. 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact any of the Year 2 team.   

Subject Test Paper 

English Reading 
Short text and questions 

Long text with separate questions 

Mathematics 
Arithmetic 

Mathematical reasoning 

English grammar, punctuation and spelling 

(optional test) 

Spelling Punctuation and grammar (including 

vocabulary) 



 

Mr Gould, Ms. Saddique, Mrs Khan and Ms R Hussain  

Statistics 

In Mathematics, pupils have been learning 

about statistics. Children enjoyed learning 

about different graphs such as: tally charts, 

bar charts and pictograms. They interpret-

ed and created different types of graphs 

and learnt how to solve two-step problems 

involving tables and charts.  

Jungle Magic 

This half-term, children have been reading The Jungle 

Book. The pupils have been learning about all the features 

of a fantastic narrative story and have come up with amaz-

ing character and setting descriptions to help them write 

their own version of the story.   

Science 
 
In Science, pupils have 
been learning about ani-
mals including humans. 
Children have learnt a 
great deal through cre-
ating food chains to being 
able to label the parts of 
a human skeleton. 

Water Aid Assembly 
 

Well done to Class 3B on their class assembly. 
Children performed an informative and interac-
tive assembly on Water Aid and explained the 
importance of preserving water and the conse-
quences of water wastage. Very powerful! 



 

Mr Yousaf, Mr Muneem (Year Group Leader), Ms. Virk and Ms N Hussain  

Mathematics  
 
Mathematics lessons this half term 
have focused on the children de-
veloping their understanding of 
fractional parts and calculating 
fractions of amounts, before pro-
gressing onto decimals.  
 

Waverley Primary has remained in 
the top ten locally for their timeta-
ble recall through TTRS with a stag-
gering recall speed of 2.55 sec-
onds! Previously 2.67!  Please 
share this with your children and 
let’s aim for the number one spot! 

Back in Tudor Time 
 

This half-term, Year 4 children have 
gone back in time to learn about 
the Tudors. Children have found 
this topic fascinating, learning 
many facts and stories about King 
Henry VIII including how he re-
formed the church, how he chose 
the fate of his wives and how they 
dressed. In particular, children en-
joyed learning about King Henry 
VIII's beloved ship, Mary Rose.  

English 
 

Children have enjoyed reading our 
new class text called ‘Diver’s Daugh-
ter’, which is set in Tudor times.  In 
our English lessons, children have 
researched what life was like during 
Tudor times, the slave trade and the 
lost warship, The Mary Rose.  To ex-
plore the character of Eve’s mother, 
children wrote a short burst diary 
entry, using emotive language to ex-
press how she felt during the slave 
trade.  Children have worked hard 
over the half-term drafting, editing 
and publishing their newspaper arti-
cles about the discovery of the Mary 
Rose Warship.  

Swimming 
 
Class 3B and 4B pupils 

have really enjoyed swim-

ming lessons, where they 

have learnt the im-

portance of water safety 

and the basics of move-

ment. They thoroughly 

enjoyed their final session 

where they got to play 

various games with their 

peers.  



 

Ms. Kaur, Mrs Hamid, Mrs R Begum, Ms. A Hussain and Ms S Hussain  

Working with West Midlands Police 

Pupils in Year 5 have embarked on a six-week programme 

to further build their self-esteem. They are being trained 

as Junior PCSO’s. The one of the sessions was about how 

the Police uses the NATO phonetic alphabet to communi-

cate with the control team.  

Earth and Space 

Children have really enjoyed learning about Earth and 

Space in Science lessons. They have explored the posi-

tion of the Earth and Sun axis position, orbit latitude 

longitude seasons patterns, equator, North Pole, 

South Pole, Tropic of Cancer and Tropic of Capricorn. 

Children were amazed to learn the significance of the 

Earth’s tilt on its axis.  

Fractions 
 
Mathematics lessons this half-term 
have focused on the children de-
veloping their understanding of 
fractional parts and calculating 
fractions of amounts. Through 
arithmetic, they revised the four 
operations and practiced a range of 
calculations.  
 
Looking ahead, we are incorpo-
rating our knowledge of fractions 
to work out decimals and percent-
ages, which will link learning to the 
real-world.   

Around the Word in 80 Days 

In English, Year 5 have been 

writing their journey tales in-

spired by our class text and mov-

ie: Around the World in 80 Days. 

We have been extremely im-

pressed by the high quality 

writing outcomes as they thor-

oughly planned, drafted, evalu-

ated and edited their narratives. 

As a result they were able to 

demonstrate a range of lan-

guage and structural features in 

their writing to build suspense, 

mood and atmosphere.  



 

Mrs Lyons, Mrs A Hanif, Ms. Javed (Year Group Leader), Mrs S Hanif, 

Mrs S Kauser, Mrs R Begum and Ms Sultana  

Mathematics 

Children have worked incredibly hard 

this half term on fluency, which they 

have applied to reasoning and problem-

solving challenges. Pupils have also fo-

cussed on measurements, angles, co-

ordinates, statistics and shape. 

Should wild animals be kept as domesticated pets? 

As part of writing persuasive texts, children watched the film Duma and discussed the key question of whether 

wild animals should be kept as domesticated pets. Over the past few weeks, reading a range of persuasive texts 

have facilitated learning and acted as the vehicle to drive learning forward for this unit. Year 6 pupils have 

planned, drafted and edited their own persuasive writing.  

PC Cooper Assembly -  Bullying and Violence 

PC Cooper, has been in school this week talk-

ing to our pupils about bullying and violence. 

The assembly helped raise awareness about 

the effects of bullying and serious violence. 



 

 

As you know, your child will be taking their KS2 Statutory Assessment Tests (SATs) in English and 
Maths from Tuesday 9th May 2023. We would like to thank you for the support that you are giv-
ing your child with their homework and revision. The timetable for the week is as follows: 
 

 

 
NB You will note that there is no writing test. This assessment is based on the children’s writing 
across the year and is determined by teaching staff.  
 
To enable the children to come into school and feel relaxed, we will be running a breakfast club 
each morning from 7:45 a.m. from Tuesday - Friday during SATs week. The children will be able 
to come into school and enjoy toast or cereal with a cup of juice if they wish. There will be no 
cost for this to parents. Please could you ensure that your child arrives at this time if they wish to 
eat breakfast and we ask that all children access the school through Main Reception. 
 
Please ensure that your child attends school every day during this important week. We would ask 
that you ensure your child gets lots of rest and sleep, to enable them to demonstrate their 
achievements to the best of their ability. Also, we ask that all children are well nourished and ar-
rive at school on time. Above all, we would like all children to approach their SATs in a relaxed 
and confident manner. They have worked incredibly hard this year and deserve to do well.  
 
We are extremely proud of our children and have been impressed with how hard they have 
worked this year. Regardless of the outcome, we know that there are things that the SATs can’t 
measure, such as the levels of ‘awesomeness’ that your children are blessed with: their talents, 
strengths, personalities and uniqueness. In our eyes, the children have been absolute stars and 
are a credit to you all. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact any of the Year 6 team.  

Tuesday 9th May Wednesday 10th May Thursday 11th May Friday 12th May 

Grammar, punctuation 
and spelling 

  

Reading 

  

Mental Arithmetic: Paper 1 

Maths Reasoning: Paper 2 

Maths Reasoning: Paper 3 



 

 

Tony Bradman started the cele-

brations early, by visiting our 

children in Year 5 to discuss Vi-

king Boy and his retold version 

of Macbeth. The author Billy 

Bob Buttons then came into 

school to run workshops with all 

children from Years 1 to 6.  

On World Book Day teachers and pupils from across the primary phase dressed up as their favourite book charac-

ter. To support this, children were asked to bring in their favourite book to share with their class. 






